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It’s great that Spring is here, lots is going on in the City! First mid this Summer once the 
State approves our permits we will begin construcƟon on Lions Park. Once complete the 
park will have several new ameniƟes such as a Splash pad, walking path, playground, and 
mulƟuse field. Thank you to the mulƟtude of grant funders assisƟng the City in paying for 
this project. More informaƟon can be found here:                                                                  
hƩps://www.cpwa.us/residents/lions_park_renovaƟon.php  
Next, thanks to a State TransportaƟon Improvement Board Grant, we will be                     
reconstrucƟng NE Damson Avenue from Cargill to Rose Street. This will include new      
pavement, uƟliƟes underground, and sidewalks. Engineering will wrap up this Summer and 
likely construcƟon will begin in Spring of 2024.  
Then, thanks to a Wildhorse Casino FoundaƟon Grant the City is in the process of installing 
security cameras throughout the Meadowbrook Blvd and C & Myra Rd Business Districts. 
This will help with public safety efforts in each respecƟve area. Also, staffing in the Police 
Department has stabilized where we are working with the College Place School District to 
restart our School Resource Officer program. Thank you for the partnership!  
 
In addiƟon, with Summer around the corner we are geƫng into community event season. 
Thanks to a State CLEP grant we are bringing back Block Party! Block Party will be held on 
Sunday, May 21st from 1 to 6 PM on College Avenue between Whitman Drive and 4th 
Street. For more informaƟon or to sign up as a vendor please go to this webpage:     
hƩps://www.cpwa.us/residents/events/block_party.php  
Also don’t forget the College Place Farmers Market will start on Thursday, May 25th. Due to 

the start of the Lions Park renovaƟon the market will be held at the Municipal Campus 

(625 S. College Ave) this year. To sign up as a vendor, please visit this webpage:                                 

hƩps://www.cpwa.us/residents/events/farmers_and_arƟsans_market.php  

Mike RizziƟello 

City Administrator 

We are currently recruiƟng volunteer Resident Firefighters! Members gain valuable benefits 
such as free housing, on the job training and guidance to becoming a career firefighter! 
If you want to join an outstanding team and learn about a career in the fire service, or are 
simply looking for an exciƟng way to make a difference in our community, you can apply 
online below. 
hƩp://www.cpwa.us/departments/fire/applicaƟon.php 
Contact Fire Chief Winter at 509‐529‐6506 or email dwinter@cpwa.us   
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16th Annual SoupPort Luncheon at St. Patrick’s Church in Blanchet Hall, from 
11am‐1pm on April 12.  

Drop in anyƟme between these hours, pick out a bowl of your choice and enjoy a 
soup and bread luncheon. AŌerwards, take your specially‐painted bowl home!  

Tickets can be purchased in advance for $30 or at the door for $35.  
For more informaƟon or to buy Ɵckets, visit sonbridge.org/soupport. 

Spring is finally here! Woohoo! 
Come celebrate spring at the 
College Place Library. We have 
some preƩy niŌy gardening 
books, seed packets to take 
home (while supplies last), and 
a "easiest ever" egg hunt for 
the liƩles.  
We're conveniently located in 
Meadowbrook Shopping      
Center, across from WalMart, 
between Subway and 
Gamestop. We're on the bus 
line! 

Irrigation  
System  
Owners  

Backflow Device InformaƟon: 
This is a reminder that State 
Law and City Code require 
that all backflow devices be 
tested by an approved           
assembly tester.   
The City will be mailing out 
reminder noƟces with a list of 
approved backflow testers 
this spring to those who have 
a device that needs to be   
tested. The City appreciates 
your cooperaƟon in            
compleƟng the tesƟng of your 
backflow device. The backflow 
device is an integral part of 
protecƟng the City’s water 
supply.  
 
For more informaƟon contact 
Kevin Wolpert 
Water Quality Operator 
kwolpert@cpwa.us  
509‐394‐8658 
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Community Calendar 
April 3rd at 5:00 PM – Economic Development, Tourism, & Events 

Commission MeeƟng. 

April 4th at 5:30 PM – City Council Workshop. 

April 11th at 7:00 PM – City Council MeeƟng. 

April 13th at 12:00 PM – Civil Service MeeƟng. 

April 18h at 7:00 PM – Planning Commission MeeƟng. 

April 19h at 4:00 PM – Youth Advisory Commission. 

April 20th at 4:00 PM – Historic PreservaƟon Commission MeeƟng. 

April 25th at 7:00 PM – City Council MeeƟng. 

 “All meeƟngs are being held virtually. You can watch a livestream on the 
City YouTube page at hƩps://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCbx3qrqzLDL_05NusReSl‐g. If you have a comment you would like to 
make, please contact the City Clerk at sstclair@cpwa.us. Comment requests 
received by the Clerk no later than 4:30 PM on the meeƟng date will be  
accepted. Check our website and Facebook Page for updates!”  

Child Swim Lessons 
Do you have a child you'd like to enroll 
in aŌer‐school swim lessons hosted by 
the WWU Health and Physical              
EducaƟon department? Classes begin 
April 4. Visit wallawalla.edu/hpe for a 
descripƟon of classes, Ɵmes, and fees. 
Drop by the Winter EducaƟonal        
Complex at 418 S.W. Davis Ave. to     
register your child beginning March 13, 
2023. 
 
 
 
Violin and Piano Concert 
Join us for a free concert featuring 
guest arƟst Lyndon Johnston Taylor on 
the violin and professor Jinhyang Park 
on piano. April 18 at 7 p.m. in the     
Melvin K. West Fine Arts Center, 200 S. 
College Ave. 


